
Town of Auburn 
Board of Selectmen 

August 27, 2018 
 

5:30 p.m. 
 
( ) Site Walk – Proposed Emergency Access Road 
Auburn School Board, Cemetery Trustees and Board of Selectmen – Trail off Eaton Hill Road 
between Safety Complex and Auburn Village School 
 
 

Town Hall 
6:30 p.m. 

 
( ) Non-Public Session pursuant to RSA 91-A: 3, II (b) 

Consideration of hiring an individual as a public employee 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
 
( ) Call to Order – Pledge of Allegiance 
Approval of Payroll for the Week of August 20, 2018 -- $46,416.35 
Approval of Accounts Payable for the Week of August 27, 2018  
Approval of Consent Agenda – Week of August 27, 2018 
 
 
( ) Appointments with the Board 
 
 
( ) New Business 
Pingree Hill Fire Station Drainage Project 
 
 
( ) Old Business 
Parks and Recreation Commission Appointments 
Workshop Meeting for Parks & Recreation Operations 
Police Special Details Revolving Fund – Warrant Article 
Update on March 2018 Severe Winter Storm Declaration 
Parking Issue – Rockingham Road 
 
 
( ) Other Business 
Police Department Building Committee – August 29th at 7:00 PM 
 
 
( ) Minutes 

 August 13, 2018 Public Meeting 

 August 13, 2018 Non-Public Session 
 
 
( ) Adjourn 
 
 
 
Note: “Any person with a disability who wishes to attend this public meeting and needs to be 
provided reasonable accommodations in order to participate, please contact the Board of 
Selectmen’s Secretary at (603) 483-5052 x100, so that arrangements can be made.” 
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UNAPPROVED MINUTES 
Town of Auburn 
Planning Board 

PUBLIC HEARING 

August 15, 2018 

 
 

Present: Ron Poltak, Chairman.  Steve Grillo, Vice-Chairman.  Michael Rolfe & Jeff 
Porter, Members.  Tom LaCroix, Paula Marzloff & Jess Edwards, Alternates.  Keith 
Leclair, Selectmen’s Representative.  Minutes recorded by Denise Royce. 
 
Absent:  No one.  
 
Mr. Poltak called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and asked the Board members to 
introduce themselves to everyone present tonight.  Mr. Poltak informed everyone that 
there were 3 or 4 items on the agenda and that there were a few other items that he 
wanted to take up with the Board after that.  With that said, Mr. Poltak moved right into 
the discussion with the Auburn Village School renovations.  
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
Alan Villeneuve 
Auburn Village School 
11 Eaton Hill Road, Tax Map 10, Lot 3-1 
Zoned Residential Two 
Discuss School Renovations 
 

Mr. Villeneuve began by saying that they were asked to come back with more information 
to update the Board and introduced both Bill Hickey from the Turner Group along with 
Bob Carter from the Turner Group who are doing the site work for the school project.  Mr. 
Villeneuve turned the meeting over to Bill Hickey to talk about the update.   
 
At this time, Mr. Hickey began by saying that, what they thought they would do is give 
everyone a brief overview and believed that everyone was familiar with the project.  Mr. 
Hickey went over the existing conditions of the building.  Mr. Edwards asked if they would 
be talking about the phasing dates.  Mr. Villeneuve said that they could certainly go over 
that.  Mr. Hickey began going through the existing conditions where it shows the existing 
building.  Mr. Hickey pointed out the soccer field as well as the possibility of a baseball 
field some time in the future as he did not know of a date when that would start.  Mr. 
Hickey moved on to talk about the access road which would be mainly used as a 
construction access way which is intended to be an unplowed gravel roadway for future 
access to the backside of the building.   
 
Mr. Hickey talked about phasing and that the real intent of the project was so the portables 
and modular could be moved.  Mr. Hickey talked about the first phase which would be to 
allow the portables and modular could be moved over to allow for the addition. They would 
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left side, it’s not in compliance with what we requested which is the 12, 10 or 12 footers.  
Mr. Poltak went on to say that, Mr. Kenney was on vacation last week as well as Mr. 
Tatem.  Mr. Poltak stated that, he went by there as well as a few other Board members 
and he recognizes that it’s not what they wanted.  With that said, Mr. Poltak informed the 
Board that, Mr. Kenney would like to come meet with the Board at the next meeting and 
talk with them.  Mr. Poltak gave his opinion by saying that, he liked what they have done 
but that it was not adequate so they have to work it through with Mr. Kenney.  Mr. Poltak 
stated that, Mr. Kenney was receptive to improving the area in question where the 
arborvitae got torched.  So, they will just have to wait and see what they come up with 
respectful of what the Board will accept when he comes before the Board.  Mr. Poltak 
said that, Mr. Kenney was aware that the Board’s position is that they must be replaced.  
Mr. Poltak added that, Mr. Kenney did not react negatively to that and basically that is 
where we are with that. 
 
Secondly, Mr. Poltak brought up the Auburn Pitts and said that it was brought to the 
Board’s attention by the BOS and that we have researched the file and found that there 
was no approved site plan for the Auburn Pitts.  There is a survey that was done in the 
file that was done by Joseph Wichert in 2008 of which depicts the Pitts as it sits today.  
Mr. Poltak did not believe that there was anything that the Board could do about the 
parking at the Pitts and believed it would be a police matter if someone was blocking an 
abutters driveway.  Mr. Poltak explained that, if someone came in for a permit and it was 
going to be constructed today that they would have to allocate parking spaces based on 
the number of seats that the restaurant was going to provide.  Mr. Poltak commented that, 
we have an existing facility in town without any formal approvals per se that has been 
there for a number of years.  Mr. Grillo stated that, even with a site plan that the resolution 
would be the same.  Mr. Rolfe did not believe there were any other complaints other than 
parking.  Mr. Poltak informed Mr. Leclair that basically that was where the Planning Board 
was at and that he could report back to the BOS that the Planning Board can’t help you 
because we don’t have a site plan for that.  A brief discussion ensued with regard to 
putting signs up and the fact that signs have been placed on one side of the road.  Mr. 
Leclair indicated that Ray Pelton was present at the meeting and stated that once the 
signs went up that they ended up ticketing a few people and then they stopped parking 
on that side.  Mr. Rolfe commented that, the problem with putting up signs on both sides 
of the street that if people have company that they won’t be able to park in front of their 
own house.   
 
Next, Mr. Poltak asked if anyone had any recommendations to changes to be made to 
the Master Plan.  A few Board members had comments and changes.  With that said, Mr. 
Poltak stated that, what he would like to do is that Ms. Royce, Mrs. Rouleau-Cote and 
himself have talked about a number of changes that are ready to go to Mr. Tatem and 
would like Ms. Royce to put the list together and get the list to Mr. Tatem and Mr. Grillo 
so that we can finalize it. 
 
Mr. Poltak asked Mr. Grillo what he had and Mr. Grillo began by saying that there was a 
link to the 2010 housing plan for SNHPC on page 20 and wanted to recommend that, 
instead of the link to a report that was 8 years old to go to link to the actual web page that 
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